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PROPOSED INT. NO. 54-A
COMMITTEE: Youth Services

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to financial empowerment education in department of youth and community development programs



	Sponsors: Council Members Louis, Cabán, Yeger, Restler, Bottcher, Stevens, Avilés and Farías 

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  This bill would require the Department of Youth and Community Development (DYCD) to include financial empowerment training as part of all youth employment programs and programs for runaway and homeless youth. Such training would include instruction on banking, budgeting, credit, debt, saving, investment, and taxes. DYCD would be required to issue an annual report on how many participants received financial empowerment training, the methods and manner in which the topics were covered and the amount of time spent covering such topics. The first report would be due on January 31, 2024.

	EFFECTIVE DATE:  This local law takes effect immediately. 

	
FISCAL YEAR (FY) IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: FY25


	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY24
	Succeeding
FY25
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY25

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation as the agencies responsible for carrying out its requirements would use existing resources to fulfill its requirements.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A  

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division
                                              Mayor’s Office of City Legislative Affairs

				
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  Sandra Gray, Financial Analyst 
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Aliya Ali, Unit Head
                                                Elizabeth Hoffman, Assistant Director
                                                Kathleen Ahn, Finance Division Counsel
                                                Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director


	LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the full Council on February 24, 2022, as Intro. No. 54 and referred to the Committee on Youth Services (the Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee on April 24, 2023, and the legislation was laid over.  The legislation was subsequently amended. The amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 54-A will be considered by the Committee on June 22, 2023. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 54-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on June 22, 2023.
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